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Brief minutes of the monthly meeting of 25/04/2025 

Present : 41 AVIB members and 2 representatives of the Benitachell Town Hall 

Presentation by the mayor and the head of waste management of the municipality of Benitachell  

Increase in refuse collection charges 

The increase for waste disposal from 2007 to 2023 is 33%  

From 2024, the annual fee for houses outside the town centre will increase from €110 to €128.50.  

This corresponds to an increase of 18%. 

Houses that are rented out fall into the category of commercial properties such as hotels, restaurants or shops and will 

now pay €390! 

 

New waste disposal concept 
The enclosed flyer provides an overview of how waste must be disposed of separately in future. You will also find 

information and contacts regarding ecoparc opening hours, the contact point for the collection service for large items 

and for general questions. 

It is planned that the existing waste collection points on the Cumbre will be replaced by 8-9 new, more centralised points 

with access authorisation. The test phase should serve to gather experience and then, if necessary, make corrections. 

The budgeted amount of €700 for civil defence will be used to purchase a suction pump for €650. 

Outlook for the 2024/25 office year and our goals presented by Dirk and Bongo 

The AVIB brand must be revitalised with a range of new services. 

This is the basis for making AVIB attractive to homeowners and tradespeople in Benitachell so that they join the 

association as active members.  

The Board will draw up a service and communication concept by July 2024. 

The following points will be examined: 

- Close cooperation with the Benitachell authorities to provide our members with first-hand information 

- Support for members when dealing with the authorities. Dirk accompanies them to the town hall if they need help 

- Low-cost green waste disposal for our members 

- Referrals to tradesmen and discounts in shops  

- Monthly meetings every two months (fixed on 20.6., 26.09. and 28.11.2024).  

The offer of a regular get-together "get-together" is also being examined  

- Travel offers from 2025: one multi-day trip and 2-3 day trips for members and friends are planned 

- Weekly day hikes and/or walks with Thomas Stern from autumn 2024 

 

"Together we are stronger - and ready for our future" 

Thank you for your interest and participation in the monthly meeting, best regards  

Dirk and Bongo 
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